










The Accounts and Audit (England) Regulations 2015 required that the 2022 period of public rights covered 30 working days and commenced no 
later than 1 July 2022. This requirement was not met as the period was only 29 working days as reported in our 2021/22 audit report, but the 
Council has answered yes to the assertion on public rights in the 2022/23 Annual Governance Statement, which covers the previous year’s 
public rights period. We also noted that Internal Audit found the 2022 completion notice was published after 30 September 2022, which again 
represents non-compliance with the regulations during the 2022/23 financial year. Although the public rights period in 2023 was compliant in 
future, the Council needs to put in place arrangements to ensure that it can always meet its statutory obligations in respect of public rights and 
answers no in the Annual Governance Statement where this has not been achieved. 

We were required to return the Annual Governance and Accountability Return to enable the Council to correct the following:

An error in Box 6 of Section 2 initially caused the annual return not to add up at Box 7. Box 6 was understated by £40,003.

In future the Council should ensure that the Annual Governance and Accountability Return is accurate and complete.

20 September 2023
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